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Keith Coburn

From: Keith Coburn
Sent: Thursday, November 3, 2022 7:42 AM
To: Keith Coburn
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL]: K243BN Mountain Community Translators, LLC - Interference 

Complaint, Petition for Reconsideration, and Informal Objection

From: John Neely <johnsneely@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, November 2, 2022 11:20 AM 
To: James Bradshaw <James.Bradshaw@fcc.gov> 
Cc: Keith Coburn <Keith.Coburn@fcc.gov>; Kim Varner <Kim.Varner@fcc.gov>; Victor Michael 
<vicmichael1@gmail.com> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL]: K243BN Mountain Community Translators, LLC - Interference Complaint, Petition for 
Reconsideration, and Informal Objection 
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Federal Communications Commission. Do not click on links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and trust the content to be safe. If you suspect this is a phishing attempt, please use the 'Report 
Message' feature in Microsoft Outlook or forward the email to the NSOC. 

 
Mr. Bradshaw: 
 
On September 8, the FCC issued a letter in the above-captioned matter. 
 
Soon thereafter, I approached respondent K243BN several times without success to set a date for 
joint signal testing.  
 
On October 20, Respondent  Mountain Community Translators presented an FMX interference 
remediation plan letter (see below) to the Commission.   
 
The letter reports that while conducting unilateral measurements and testing, Mr. Michael observed 
K243BN causing interference to the off-air reception of station KIKO-FM.   
 
This result is not surprising as we find that it is consistent with the substance of the KIKO-FM listener 
complaints submitted in this proceeding. 
 
The full content of the October 20 letter was not shared with me or petitioner 1TV.com, Inc., in 
advance of its filing with the Commission. 1TV.com, Inc. does not accept, and reserves comment on, 
a number of assertions made in that letter.  
 
However, Mr. Michael notified us a few days in advance of the letter that to remediate the 
interference, K243BN was taken silent and a CP application was filed seeking a channel and XM site 
change. 
 
We observe that both proposals were filed and granted in LMS - see below.  
 
These two remediation proposals are acceptable to KIKO-FM, provided that K243BN remains silent until operations 
commence as authorized in File No.000201900. 
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The October 20 letter pledges to construct the modified facilities as soon as action is taken on the modification 
application.  
 
Please advise if the Bureau requires any further information from 1TV.com, Inc./KIKO-FM in reply to your September 8 
letter. 
 
John Neely  
Counsel to 1TV.com, Inc. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
On Thursday, October 20, 2022 at 04:36:38 PM EDT, Victor Michael <vicmichael1@gmail.com> wrote:  
 
 
Dear Mr. Bradshaw and Mr. Neely,  
 
Please see the attached remediation letter and response for K243BN Laveen, Arizona, facility ID 92373.  This response is 
in regards to the letter received by the Commission on September 8th, 2022 (1800B3-KV). 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely 
 
Victor A Michael, Jr. 
Solemember/Technical Consultant 
Mountain Community Translators, LLC 
1418 Bradley Avenue 
Cheyenne, WY  82001 
307-772-1322 
vicmichael@RF-Towers.com 
vicmichael1@gmail.com 
 
 


